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HAKUNA MATATA 

Purim is coming, and that means a Purim spiel. 

This year, we’ll be  

doing the music  

and theme from  

“The Lion King.” The 

performance is on 

March 8
th

.  The cele-

bration will begin at 

3:30 p.m. and also 

will include a carni-

val for kids, Megillah 

reading and dinner.  

Students in the older 

classes helped lead the 

Chanukah Shabbat  

service on Dec. 20th. 

From left: teacher  

Marie Loeffler, Lia 

Ecker, Torin Ecker, 

Milo Patz, Molly 

Schmidt, Noah Sul-

man, Education Direc-

tor Carrie Barbakoff 

and Cantor Martin. 
 

Joe Dailey photo 

Donations sought for new 

Purim Carnival games 

We have a few parents who 
have volunteered to use their 
woodworking skills to make 
awesome new Purim Carnival 
games. However, we are look-
ing for sponsors to cover the 
cost of the materials. Please 
contact Youth Education Co-
Chair Loren Schmidt  
(loren@gobluemoon.com) if you 
can help. 

MARIE LOEFFLER and ZACK JAUQUET will receive awards at the Coalition for Jewish Learning’s  

Salute to Educators at the JCC on March 15
th

.  Register at the CJL website.  Marie, who teaches our old-

er students, will receive a Teacher Impact Award.  Zack, who is her aide, will receive a School Support 

Award.  Zack is the son of Ilene and Patrick Jauquet.  Ilene earned a Teacher Impact Award in 2018.   

http://lachilenguita.blogspot.com/2010/08/flashback-friday-favorite-disney-movies.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
mailto:loren@gobluemoon.com
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I  just read a lovely arti-
cle by Hank Bordowitz 
about Debbie Fried-

man, the singer-songwriter 
who changed Jewish music 
with her inherent instincts of 
knowing how to appeal to 
the modern Jew without giv-
ing up Hebrew or any im-
portant traditions.   

As a camp song leader at 
Olin-Sang-Ruby Union Insti-
tute (OSRUI) in Ocono-
mowoc in the early 1970s, 
she linked Hebrew and Eng-
lish to familiar folk melodies 
to express Jewish prayer so 
people could sing along and 
understand.  

The guitar allowed her to 
take her music to different 
locations at camp, and to 
welcome everyone, espe-
cially those who would sing 
along with her.  Her Mi She-
beirach prayer for healing 
has been sung world-wide 
by Jews and gentiles. 

Bordowitz’s article made 
me think about how adaptive 
Jews have been for thou-
sands of years and why we 
have survived exile, oppres-
sion and anti-Semitism 
through unbelievable obsta-
cles, while other religions 
and nations have not. 

I’ve often marveled at this 
and wondered what made it 
possible.  I believe it was a 
combination of adaptation, 
memory and the importance 
of handing down the tradi-
tions and beliefs to the next 
generations. 

In the Babylonian exile af-
ter the Temple’s destruction, 
Jews began meeting to read 
Torah and pray together.  
The teachers and prophets 
of the time would not allow 

Jews to forget their faith.  
They substituted prayer for 

sacrifices.  Martyrs who died 
with the Shma on their lips 
had made sure that they had 
students who would carry on 
the faith. 

Wherever they have lived, 
Jews have adapted and ab-
sorbed customs, languages 
and music.  Unfortunately, 
when they stopped using 
Hebrew as their vernacular, 
many started gradually to 
forget their original lan-
guage.  

In response, sages and 
scholars developed a special 
system of vowels, punctua-
tions and even the cantilla-
tions so that the Jews would 
not forget how to speak the 
language or sing the melo-
dies.  Yet there were slight 
differences, depending on 
where people lived. 

Debbie Friedman sought to 
preserve Hebrew prayer 
while invigorating it with a 
newly absorbed language, 
English, and her own take 
on modern American music. 

She inherited her passion 
for Judaism from her bubbe 
(grandmother), and she 
made her own passion ac-
cessible to other Jews so 
they could pray in a melodic 
and easy framework that 
was to become their own.    

I was not allowed to chant 
Torah for my Bat Mitzvah or 
put on a tallit or Kippah.  I 
understand the importance 
of my being counted in a 
minyan.  Debbie Friedman 
created music on behalf of 
all modern Jews, and espe-

cially women.  When she 
touched you, she touched 
you deeply.   

Although she was self-
trained musically and scho-
lastically, she studied the 
texts and music with schol-
ars and cantors.  She wrote 
music to convey the mean-
ing of traditional prayers, 
often with words in both He-
brew and English.  In doing 
so, she spoke to the mind 
and heart. 

She once taught the V’aha-
vta prayer, sung to her mu-
sic, with much in English 
translation.  “I was stunned 
when they suddenly put their 
arms around each other and 
there were tears rolling down 
their faces,” she said.  “They 
were reclaiming this prayer, 
and it was ours in a musical 
language they were able to 
understand … We were re-
claiming something that we 
hadn’t touched, that we had 
no access to until now.” 

We Jews continue to 
adapt.  Jews are acquiring 
new ways to find meaning 
and beauty in our traditions 
and texts.  Some of us do so 
by merging the music of our 
time and place with the tradi-
tions and words of the past.  

May we continue to learn 
as we grow spiritually.  May 
we always continue to adapt, 
to remember our past and to 
dream as we create our fu-
ture. 

May we also continue to 
teach our children to love, 
cherish and teach the new 
generations as they make 
Judaism meaningful in their 
lives.  

 Kein Yehi Ratzon!  May 

this be God’s will!    

CANTOR DEBORAH MARTIN 

From the Spiritual Leader’s Desk 

LET CANTOR MARTIN, CARING COMMITTEE KNOW:  Do you know a Temple 

member who is ill or in need of spiritual support of any kind (i.e. loss of job, divorce, difficult 

life transitions, etc.)?  Contact Cantor Martin at spiritualleader@waukeshatemple.org, or 608-

698-4363, or contact Caring Committee Chair Marsha Fensin at mfsings@wi.rr.com. 

As Debbie Friedman sang: We must live for today, we must build for tomorrow.   

Jews keep faith strong in modern world 

Debbie Friedman’s yahrzeit 

was being observed when 

Cantor Martin wrote this 

column.  Friedman died at age 

59 on Jan. 9, 2011.  “Twenty-

five years ago, North American 

Jews had forgotten how to 

sing,” said Rabbi Eric Yoffie, 

former president of the Union 

for Reform Judaism.  “Debbie 

reminded us how to sing, she 

taught us how to sing.  She 

gave us the vehicles that ena-

bled us to sing.  Then she im-

pacted our youth and our 

camps and, ultimately, from 

there she impacted our syna-

gogues.  What happens in the 

synagogues of Reform Judaism 

today — the voices of song — 

are in large measure due to the 

insight, brilliance and influence 

of Debbie Friedman.” 
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SOUP-ER SHABBAT: The next Soup-er Shabbat meal will be held at 5:45 p.m. on Fri-

day, Feb. 7th.  Clean-up will start at 6:45 p.m., and Cantor Martin leads the Shabbat service at 

7 p.m.  RSVP to Mari-Claire Zimmerman with how many will be in your party and what you will 

bring to share — a soup or other food. 

Donations, volunteers, attendees needed 

By DENISE STODOLA 

W inter this year seems as if 
it is going to be long and 

slow.   
We can keep our hearts and the hearts 

of others warm by continuing the Mitzvah 
of donating to the Waukesha Food Pan-
try.  Please remember the food bin in the 
lobby when coming to Temple.  The Sis-
terhood is planning its annual Purim Tik-
kun Olam project and hopes that every-
one will participate in this project, too. 

We are still in need of Sisterhood 
members willing to volunteer their time, 
talents, knowledge and personality. 

No job is too small or too large.  It can 

be a one-time or a monthly contribution.  
This includes the Programming Commit-
tee, which is still looking for a Program-
ming Chair and members. 

Please participate and attend the up-
coming Sisterhood Shabbat and Herit-
age Dinner fundraiser.  There are plenty 
of opportunities for volunteering your 
time.  

Please save the dates and stay tuned 
for more information: 

Heritage Dinner fundraiser, May 2nd 
Sisterhood Shabbat, May 15th.  

 

 

CO-PRESIDENTS 
 

DENISE STODOLA 

and 

SARA ANSON 

SISTERHOOD 

Sandy Villa photo 

Among past Sisterhood presidents at last year’s Sisterhood Shabbat were, from left:  Carol O’Neil, Marsha Fensin, Sandra 

Small, Denise Stodola, Cindy Levy and Alice Lambie.  This year’s Sisterhood Shabbat will be held May 15th. 

 

Purim Tikkun Olam project coming 
Sisterhood to lead  

Shabbat service on May 15
th

 

By MARSHA FENSIN 
Sisterhood Shabbat Chair 

 

The annual Sisterhood Shabbat will be held Friday, 
May 15

th
.  

Sisterhood members lead the service, and we 
hope everyone in the congregation will attend.  

We are looking for all women in the congregation 
who are interested in helping with the evening – tak-
ing a Hebrew or English part in the service, or by 
helping with the dinner before the service. 

Thank you to Carol O’Neil for again taking on the 
chairmanship of the dinner. 

If you are interested in participating in the service, 
please contact Marsha Fensin at (262) 894-2718 or 
mfsings@wi.rr.com.  If you can help with the dinner, 
please contact Carol at (920) 669-3682 or  
caroljo@tds.net.  Stay tuned to further details about 
the service and dinner.  

By SANDRA VILLA 
Tikkun Olam Chair 

 

It’s that time of year again 
when Sisterhood is planning a 
Tikkun Olam project in con-
junction with the holiday of 
Purim.   

We will again be working 
with the Hope Center, a non-
profit organization, that is 
geared to providing for the 
basic needs of those families 
and individuals in Waukesha 
who can’t make it on their 
own. 

This year the greatest needs 
are: 

 Infant clothing size zero to 

three months;  

 Large baby bottles 

Hope Center is well stocked 
on diapers, wipes and small 
bottles.  Please refrain from 
including these items, as stor-
age space is at a minimum. 

We owe thanks to Carrie 
Barbakoff, our education 
director, who has agreed to 
provide an opportunity for 
some of the upper-grade stu-
dents to participate in this 
project.  We are delighted to 
have them experience the 
meaning of Tikkun Olam first 
hand. 

If you have any questions or 
suggestions, please contact 
Sandra Villa at 262-424-2263 
or sandravilla724@gmail.com. 

mailto:mfsings@wi.rr.com%20/
mailto:caroljo@tds.net
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YAHRZEITEN 

Shevat / Adar (February) 

Kaye Figatner:  Friday, February 7; Shevat 12  
Grandmother of Ardis Gacek 
 

June Freeman:  Tuesday, February 25; Shevat 30  
Observed by the congregation 
 

Sol Gellman:  Saturday, February 22 
Grandfather of Bill (Jan) Lowell 
 

Howard Hurwitz: Sunday, February 9; Shevat 14 
Uncle of Elaine (Jack) Goldberg 
 
Joseph Kramer: Thursday, February 27  
Son of Sara (Doug) Anson 
 
Tillie Kulakow:  Saturday, Feb. 1; Shevat 6 
Mother-in-law of June Kulakow 
 
Lillian Kupperman:  Thursday, Feb. 27; Adar 2 
Observed by the congregation 
 
Clara Levin: Wednesday, February 19 
Grandmother of Bill (Jan) Lowell 
 
Max Levin: Wednesday, February 9, Adar 4  
Grandfather of Bill (Jan) Lowell 
 
Aaron Levy: Sunday, February 16  
Father of Karen (Peter Lee) Levy 

Bernard Mack: Friday, February 14, Shevat 19 
Observed by the congregation 
 
Etta Mazursky-Daitch:  Tuesday, Feb. 4; Shevat 9 
Grandmother of Steve (Ann) Merkow) 
 
Rosetta Moskowitz:  Monday, Feb. 17; Shevat 22 
Mother of Ann (Alan) Meyers 
 
Dr. Richard Reinherz:  Thursday, Feb. 13; Shevat 18 
Observed by the congregation 
 
Louis Small: Wednesday, February 12  
Father of Marvin (Sandra) Small 
Grandfather of Sydney Small 
 
Patrick Sprosty:  Thursday, Feb. 13; Shevat 18 
Fiance of Jennifer Ecker 
 
Lois Thalman-Bruni:  Monday, February 17  
Mother of Jan (Bill) Lowell 
 
Sophie Venango: Friday, February 28  
Mother of Arlene (Peter) Shelley 
 
Esther A. Waxman:  Wednesday, Feb. 5; Shevat 10 
Grandmother of Michael (Susan Vetrovsky) Goldstone 

PLEASE NOTE: Some of the listings don’t 

have a Hebrew date; that is because we have 

been changing the database and offering 

English / Gregorian dates to those who prefer 

them.  In such cases, only the English / 

Gregorian dates will be listed.  

May Their Memories Be for a Blessing 

MIDRASH CLASS OFFERED:  All adults are welcome to join in the weekly Midrash 

class.  It runs from 10:30 a.m. to noon most Wednesdays.  Contact Cantor Martin for more 

information.  

CAMPER SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILA-
BLE:  A Jewish camping experience can 
change your life. The Sisterhood is de-
lighted to have helped make the experi-
ence possible.   

If you are a member of the CEEW Sis-
terhood and have a child or grandchild 
who will be attending a Jewish camp in 
2020, you may be eligible for a camper 
scholarship.  The Sisterhood is taking 
applications for camp scholarships 
through March 15th.  Notification of 
awards will be made by April 15th.   

Contact Cindy Levy at 
ceew_sisterhood@yahoo.com for an 
application. 

AED, CPR TRAINING:  CEEW is hop-
ing to have several members AED and 
CPR trained.  If you already are certified, 
please let our administrator, Jan Lowell, 

know.  If you are interested in learning 
CPR and/or how to use an AED, 
Waukesha Tech, the Red Cross and the 
American Heart Assn. provide training at 
a minimal cost.  Check out their web-
sites.  Any questions, please contact 

Laurie Schwartz 
l.schwartz@waukeshatemple.org. 

PORGY AND BESS FROM MET:  There 
will be a 6:30 p.m. performance of the 
Gershwins’ Porgy and Bess on Wednes-
day, Feb. 5th at the Marcus Majestic Cine-
ma in Brookfield. Congregant Jeff Shabman 
will introduce the opera at 5:45 p.m.  

BENEFIT CONCERT SET:  The Associa-
tion of Waukesha Congregations is holding 
a benefit concert on Feb. 23rd (3 p.m.) at 
United Unitarian Church in Waukesha.  
The goal is to raise money for a homeless 
shelter.  Cantor Martin and the CEEW choir 

and band will be among the musicians.  

AROUND the SYNAGOGUE 

mailto:l.schwartz@waukeshatemple.org
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FEBRUARY 7 

Soup-er Shabbat 

 7 p.m.:  Member led  
 

FEBRUARY 14 

 7 p.m.:  Cantor led 

FEBRUARY 21 

 7 p.m.:  Cantor led  
 

FEBRUARY 28 

 7 p.m.:  Cantor led 

Younger classes service 

 

FEBRUARY  

SHABBAT SERVICES 

T his year we are celebrating the 
holiday of Tu b’shevat in the 

month of February with a Tu b’shevat 
seder on Feb. 2

nd
.  

One of the take-away messages I 
would like to share with the congrega-
tion is: “As it says in Deuteronomy 
20:19, ‘A human is like a tree of the 
field.’”  

One human, like one tree, cannot 
make up a community. It takes all of us 
working together to repair the spiritual 
and physical damage humans have 
impressed upon the Earth.  

As we celebrate this holiday and eat 
the traditional foods, we must also think 
about our responsibility to the Earth and 
how to begin these repairs. 

           

I am excited for my first trip to Olin 
Sang-Ruby Union Institute camp with 
some of our fifth- and sixth-grade stu-
dents.  

The OSRUI small congregations re-
treat, to be held Feb. 7

th
 through Feb. 

9
th
, is open to all fifth- and sixth-grade 

students, but not all of our students 
want to go. 

I am looking forward for the opportuni-
ty to bring together our students with 
students from other congregations 
around the Midwest who live in small 
communities and in small congregation-
al settings. 

It’s common for a CEEW student to be 
the only Jewish child in their secular 

school. The purpose of the weekend is 
to explore what that means to be the 
only Jew in their school, and to share in 
this experience through learning, au-
thentically experiencing being Jewish 
among peers and through conversation. 

           

I look forward to seeing the congrega-
tion come together on Feb. 28

th
 when, 

for the second time this school year, 
students in our younger grades will par-
ticipate in the Shabbat service.  

CARRIE BARBAKOFF 

From the Education Director’s Desk 

Tu b’shevat seder to be held Feb. 2
nd

 

2020 

LIA ECKER 

Daughter of Jennifer 

and Wes Ecker 

April 4
th

, 3:30 p.m. 

 

MILO PATZ 

Son of Andi and Tabb Patz 

Aug. 16
th

, 10:30 a.m. 

 

NOAH SULMAN 

Son of Aaron and Cecille 

Sulman 

Nov. 14
th

, 10:30 a.m. 

 

2021 

MOLLY SCHMIDT 

Daughter of Loren  

and Mark Schmidt 

May 8
th

, 10:30 a.m. 

B’NAI MITZVAH 
Upco ming at  CE EW   

Joe Dailey photo 

Education Director Carrie Barbakoff, 

Jonah Sulman and Rylan Ecker partici-

pated in the Dec. 20th Chanukah service, 

that followed our annual Latke Dinner. 

Fifth- and sixth-graders 
to take part in 

small congregations 
retreat at OSRUI 

SUPPORT B’NAI MITZVAH  
STUDENTS:  All congregants are 
invited to support our b’nai mitzvah 
students by attending their services 
on Shabbat.  Check Temple calen-
dar for dates and times. 

PARTICIPATE IN SCRIP PROGRAM:   Purchasing gift cards and electronic Scrip, 

with access to more than 750 retailers, will earn CEEW anywhere from 2.5 percent to 16  

percent.  It’s easy and costs you nothing.  Check it out at shopwithscrip.com.  To learn more or 

to start purchasing Scrip, contact Laurie Schwartz at (303) 888-5137 or at lss303@aol.com.  
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Please send your Todah Rabbah items to: 
temple-news@hotmail.com. 

 Marcy Hotz, for her years of work as Temple 
administrator.  Marcy was our first administrator, 
and the job of those who followed her was made 
easier by Marcy’s organizational skills. 

 Carrie Barbakoff, for her organization of the 
latke dinner on Dec. 20

th
, and to Carol O’Neil for 

leading the kitchen crew.  And thanks to the 5
th
- 

through 7
th
-grade class of Noah Sulman, Milo 

Patz, Molly Schmidt and Lia and Torin Ecker 
and teacher Marie Loeffler for helping Cantor 
Martin and Carrie lead the service that night. 
(Henry Cornale was ill and didn't attend.) 

 Mari-Claire Zimmerman, for organizing the 

Jan. 3
rd

 Soup-er Shabbat.  And thanks to all 

those who brought food to share and helped with 

setup and cleanup. 

 Congregants who, during a Special Shabbat on 

Jan. 17
th
, shared their photos taken during the 

Cantor Martin-led Israel trip. 

GIFT SHOP HOURS:  Fridays from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m., and some Sunday mornings.   

To arrange additional times, contact Sara Anson (ansondougandsara@gmail.com} or  

Judy Shabman (jshabman@att.net).  

Todah Rabbah 

Many Thanks to . . . 

Ari Goodman’s New 

Year’s Eve wedding 

 
Photos by Lee Fensin  

Ari Goodman, the 

daughter of Kelly 

and Sheila Good-

man, left, and 

granddaughter of 

Peggy Goodman, 

married Sam  

Botbol on Dec. 31st 

at Discovery World.  

Below, Cornelius, 

the Dog of Honor, 

rests after taking 

part in the  

processional. 

The active 

Ansons — 

board mem-

ber Doug, 

Sisterhood  

co-president 

Sara and 

their adorably 

active  

daughter  

Evelyn — 

attend a  

Shabbat  

service. 

 
Adrian Richfield 

photo 
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CONTACT ADMINISTRATOR ON RECENT DEATHS:  Contact Administrator  

Jan Lowell prior to a service to add a name of a relative or friend to the recent list of those 

who have died. 

Please join us for this annual celebration of Passover. 

Congregation Emanu-El of Waukesha 
 

COMMUNITY SEDER 
Thursday, April 9, 2020 at 6 p.m.  

at Chenequa Country Club 

Menu: 
Seder foods include: Gefilte Fish, Charoset, Eggs, Matzo Ball Soup,  

Chicken, Potatoes and Vegetables 

Pot Luck Dessert Table**   Coffee and Tea 

Cost: $40 for adults; $20 for kids under the age of 12 (Temple members) 

*$45 for adults; $25 for kids under the age of 12 (*non members of Temple) 

**Please bring a Kosher-for-Passover dessert to share. 
In lieu of a dessert, a donation of $12 to cover the 

cost of matzo and wine can be substituted. 

Your check is your reservation.  No reservations will be accepted without payment. 

RESERVATION DEADLINE:  March 26, 2020 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

2020 Community Seder Reservation Form 
RESERVATION DEADLINE: March 26, 2020 

  
  

Name:    Total number attending:   
 
Phone:    E-mail   
 

Adult meals (member):    @ $40 each = $   
Kids meals (member):   @ $20 each =  $   
Adult meals (non-member):   @ $45 each =  $   
Kids meals (non-member):   @ $25 each = $   
Donations:   Mensch fund $   
For Matzo / Wine in lieu of dessert:  $12  $   
      Total enclosed:  $   

 

Send your check, (payable to CEEW) with this reservation form to: 
Elly Kraines, 17110 Lake Road, Brookfield, WI  53005.  

  
Deadline for reservations is March 26.  Your check is your reservation.  Payment is non-refundable. 

Questions? / Directions?  Contact Mary Schuman at 262-367-6719 or mschuman@prodigy.net. 
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Mrs. Everything, a book written by 

Jennifer Weiner, is the story of a 

Jewish family in Detroit. 

 It tells about the two 

sisters and their lives 

and childhood in the 

1950s until the 

epilogue set in 2022.  

 This novel covers 

the relationships 

between women, the 

disappointments of 

romance, weight loss, feminism, 

drugs, sexual abuse, homosexuality, 

Jewish culture and family life.  

We meet the Kaufman family in 

1951.  The sisters are Jo and Bethie.  

Jo, the oldest, hates to dress in skirts 

or dresses and wishes to wear pants.  

Her favorite activity was attending 

Tigers baseball games with her father, 

until the death of their father shapes 

multiple changes in their lives.    

The younger sister, Bethie, works for 

her Uncle Mel’s family to earn money 

after the death of her 

father.  However, the uncle 

sexually abuses the young 

and beautiful girl. 

 Fashion, songs, news 

events, fads and styles and 

politics appear as markers 

throughout the book. 

 Weiner, born and raised 
in Philadelphia, has had three books 
on the New York Times best seller list: 
Mrs. Everything, Who Do You Love 
and In Her Shoes. 

           

If you are interested in the CEEW 
Book Club, please email Barb Zacher 
at zacherhc@wi.rr.com. 

BOOK CLUB REPORT / Barb Zacher Reviews:  Mrs. Everything 

Book follows love, loss, family 

 The Board passed a motion to pay for security for any 
B’nai Mitzvah service within our building during this 
fiscal year.   

 The Board passed a motion saying that the Facility 
Committee should install approximately 12 new LED 
lighting fixtures. 

 The Board passed a motion to cover, up to $100 each, 
the cost of CPR and automatic external defribrillator 
(AED) training for Cantor Martin and for Education 
Director Carrie Barbakoff.  

 CEEW has received a $10,000 grant from the 
Milwaukee Jewish Federation to underwrite our security 
guards during the year 2020.  We do not know who 
contributed the grant money to the Federation.  We do 
not know whether the grant will be renewed next year. 

 Treasurer Alan Meyers 
reported that CEEW is 
doing better financially 
than our original budget 
for this year anticipated.  
He anticipates that the 
congregation will end the 
fiscal year with a deficit, 
but that deficit will be 
smaller than anticipated.  
He reminded the Board 
that his estimates have 
tended to be pessimistic.      

 The next Board meeting will be held 6:30 p.m. Monday, 
Feb. 10

th
. 

CHECK YOUR EMAIL:  Weekly emails contain valuable information about our  

synagogue and what’s going on.  If you would like to include something that is of interest to 

other congregants, please contact Mark Levy at communications@waukeshatemple.org. 

CEEW Book Club 

What:  Discussion of Mrs. Every-
thing, by Jennifer Weiner 

Date:  Wednesday, Feb. 5th 

Time:  1:30 p.m. 

Where:  CEEW 

Jennifer 

WEINER 

A 

U 

T 

H 

O 

R 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES NOTES 

January 13
th

 Meeting 

By JOE DAILEY / Bulletin Co-Editor 

Board addresses security issues; 

We’re doing OK financially 

Treasurer Alan Meyers  

reported membership  

figures:   

Individual associate, 2; 

Individual, 37 

Family, 37  

Total, 76. 

mailto:communications@waukeshatemple.org
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ANNIVERSARIES 

 Marsha and Lee Fensin, who 
will celebrate their 51

st
 wedding 

anniversary on Feb. 2
nd

. 

 Barbara and Gregory Zacher, 
who will celebrate their 38

th
 

wedding anniversary on Feb. 
26

th
. 

 

BIRTHDAYS 

 Cole Huskey, the son of Ellyn 
Lem and Trevor Huskey and 
the grandson of Joanne 
Wagner, who will celebrate his 
17

th
 birthday on Feb. 28

th
. 

 Elly Kraines, who celebrates 
a birthday on Feb. 10

th
. 

 Karen Levy, who celebrates a 
birthday on Feb. 19

th
. 

 Mark Levy, who celebrates 
his 65

th 
birthday on Feb. 9

th
.  

 

EDUCATION 

 Natalie Hirsch, daughter of 
John Hirsch and Tracey 
Buckner,  who made the Dean's 
List at UW-Whitewater for the 
fall 2019 semester. 

Share with the congregation all the 

wonderful things happening in your 

family.  Send information to:  

temple-news@hotmail.com. 

OUR WEBSITE:  Check out our creative new website developed by Mark Levy at 

www.waukeshatemple.org. 

 

SUNDAY, FEB. 2
ND

 

An intergenerational fun, 
family-oriented Tu b’shevat 
seder for those of all ages, 
especially parents and their 
children ages 3 through 8th 
grade. Learn how Tu b'shevat 
is Judaism's Arbor Day and 
Earth Day all in one, 10 a.m. 

 

SATURDAY, FEB. 22
ND 

Dining Group, at Parkside 23 
in Brookfield, 5:30  p.m. 

 

SUNDAY, MARCH 8
TH

 

Intergenerational Purim cele-
bration, 3:30 p.m. at Temple. 
Carnival, Megillah reading, 
play and dinner.  

 

SUNDAY, MARCH 15
TH

 

CJL Salute to Educators, 
3:30 p.m. at JCC.  

 

FRIDAY, MARCH. 20
TH

 

Second Special Shabbat, 
featuring Karen Levy and Pe-
ter Lee discussing small Ital-
ian cities with Jewish history, 
7 p.m.  Cantor-led shortened 
service followed by program. 

SAVE 

the 

DATES 
IN MEMORY OF 

Marion Goldberg  

Donation from Jack and Elaine 

Goldberg 
 

John Brandner  

Donation from Jack and Elaine 

Goldberg 
 

Irving Goodman 

Donation from Kelly and Sheila 

Goodman 
 

Emanuel Jacobs and Stanley 

Jacobs 

Donation from Howard Jacobs, 

on behalf of the Jacobs family 

CEEW ENDOWMENT 

Donation from Carol O’Neil 

Donation from Mark and Cindy 

Levy 

 

CHANUKAH DONATION 

Donation from Goodman Bens-

man Funeral Home 

 

Recent donations are listed in 

the CEEW bulletin every month.   

If you do not want your name  

to appear, please indicate that 

with your contribution. 

IN APPRECIATION:  
December donations, submitted by CEEW Treasurer Alan Meyers 

MAZEL TOV to ... 

 

Condolences 
Members and staff of Congregation Emanu-El of Waukesha 

were sad to learn of the death of Andrew Buckner, the husband 
of Tracey Buckner and stepfather of Natalie Hirsch. 

Andrew passed away on Jan. 4
th
 at age 48. 

May Andrew’s memory be for a blessing to all who loved and 
knew him. 
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5780 
2020 FEBRUARY 

SHEVAT 
ADAR 

    

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

      1 6 Shevat 

 

Adult Hebrew 
Class, 10 a.m. at 
Temple 
 
 
 
 

 
Bo 

2 7 Shevat 

 

Religious School, 
9 a.m.-11:30 a.m. 
 

Tu b’shevat seder, 
10-11:30 a.m. at 
Temple 
 

Sisterhood Board 
meeting, 1 p.m. at 
Temple 

3 8 Shevat 

 

 

4 9 Shevat 

 

Hebrew School for 
beginners, 6 p.m. 
in Temple library 

Hebrew School,  
6:30 p.m. at  
Temple 

5 10 Shevat 

 

Midrash Class, 
10:30 a.m. at 
Temple 

Book Club, 1:30 
p.m. at Temple 

 

6 11 Shevat 

 

 

7 12 Shevat 

 

Soup-er Shabbat, 
5:45 p.m. at  
Temple 

Member-led  
service, 7 p.m. at 
Temple 

 

8 13 Shevat 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Beshalach 

9 14 Shevat 

 

Religious School, 
9 a.m.-11:30 a.m. 
 

 

10 15 Shevat 

 

Board of Trustees 
meeting, 6:30 p.m. 
at Temple 

Deadline for  
March Bulletin 
content 

11 16 Shevat 

 

Hebrew School for 
beginners, 6 p.m. 
in Temple library 

Hebrew School, 
6:30 p.m. at  
Temple 

12 17 Shevat 

 

Midrash Class, 
10:30 a.m. at  
Temple 

 

13 18 Shevat 14 19 Shevat 

 

Cantor-led service, 
7 p.m. at Temple 

15 20 Shevat 

 

Adult Hebrew 
Class, 10 a.m. at 
Temple 

 
 
 
 
 

Vitro 

16 21 Shevat 

 

No Religious 
School 

17 22 Shevat 

 

 

18 23 Shevat 

 

Hebrew School for 
beginners, 6 p.m. 
in Temple library 

Hebrew School, 
6:30 p.m. at  
Temple 

19 24 Shevat 

 

Midrash Class, 
10:30 a.m. at  
Temple 

 

20 25 Shevat 
 

 

21 26 Shevat 

 

Cantor-led service, 
7 p.m. at Temple 

22 27 Shevat 

 
Adult Hebrew 
Class, 10 a.m. at 
Temple 

Dining Group,  
5:30 p.m. at 
Parkside 23 
in Brookfield 

Mishpatim 

23 28 Shevat 

 

Religious School, 
9 a.m.-11:30 a.m. 
 

 

24 29 Shevat 

 

 

25 30 Shevat 

 

Hebrew School for 
beginners, 6 p.m. 
in Temple library 

Hebrew School, 
6:30 p.m. at  
Temple 

26 1 Adar 

 

Midrash Class, 
10:30 a.m. at  
Temple 

 

27 2 Adar 28 3 Adar 

 

Cantor–led  
younger classes 
service 7 p.m. at 
Temple  

29 4 Adar 

 

Adult Hebrew 
Class, 10 a.m. at 
Temple 

 

 
 

Terumah 

 

DINING GROUP:  The group heads to Parkside 23 in Brookfield at 5:30 p.m. Saturday, 

Feb. 22nd.  One reviewer wrote, “This place is farm to table in the most serious way!  The farm 

is 20 yards out the door!”  For more information or to RSVP, contact Elly Kraines 

(ellyanna340@gmail.com).   

FEB. 10
TH

:  DEADLINE TO SUBMIT ARTICLES AND PICTURES FOR THE CEEW MARCH 2020 BULLETIN 
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WEATHER CLOSINGS:  Weather related (and other) closings at the synagogue will be 

posted on WTMJ TV4 (Channel 4) and WISN-TV (Channel 12). 

FUNDS to which you can donate  

to help our synagogue 
 

There are many ways to help the synagogue, among them donating to the various funds available at 
CEEW.  Please circle the fund to which you would like your donation to go.  Make checks payable to CEEW.  
Return form with check to : 

Treasurer 
Congregation Emanu-El of Waukesha 
830 W. Moreland Blvd. 
Waukesha, WI. 53188 
 

General Fund: All donations not otherwise designated. 

Endowment Fund: A fund that is invested to serve as a continual source of stability and income for the syn-
agogue.  

Mensch Fund: Some of our members are not able to afford fees to attend synagogue events.  The fund is 
used to help defray these costs.  

Education Fund: Tuition does not cover the full cost of the Religious School.  This helps support school 
expenses. 

Library Fund: Supports the library; for books or other supplies. 

Torah Fund: To purchase a new Torah some day; or used to repair our current scrolls.  

Bill and Riva Merkow Endowment Fund: The intent is to grow this fund so that the income will fund a signifi-
cant portion of the synagogue’s yearly expenses. Our first goal is to fund the Spiritual Leader full time. 

Goldblatt / Adams Memorial Funds:  Support the development of teachers’ skills that will benefit the syna-
gogue; to help young people attend Jewish summer camps, Israel programs or youth activities, including conven-
tions.  

Spiritual Leader’s Discretionary Fund: The Spiritual Leader can use this fund as needed as long as it meets 
the tax guidelines.  

Lapham Reserve Fund: The board controls this fund.  It is used to meet unexpected expenditures.  

 
 Enclosed is a $   contribution. 

 In honor of:   

 In memory of:   

 Other:   

Please send acknowledgement card to: 

Name:   

Address:   

City:   

State:   Zip:   

From: 

Name:   

Address:   

City:   

State:   Zip:   
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WHAT’S GOING ON AROUND TEMPLE:  A copy of the Temple calendar that is kept on 

the Temple website is as up-to-date as possible so members and prospective members can see 

what’s going on.  If you are interested in scheduling a Temple event or meeting, please contact Lee 

Fensin at Lee.Fensin@waukeshatemple.org. 

CANTOR MARTIN, THE CEEW CHOIR AND THE CEEW BAND, A BAND’N ALL HOPE, WILL PARTICIPATE. 


